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WEEKEND MASS TIMES
Saturday	 4:00 pm
Sunday	 9:00 am

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Tuesday	 8:00 am
No Mass Due to a Funeral	
Thursday	 8:15 am
Friday	 8:00 am

all saints
Catholic Church & School

Love God • Serve Others • Form Disciples

February 3 & February 4, 2024;
Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time

To the weak

I became weak,

to win over the

weak.

1 Corinthians
9:22

Community in Faith
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The Hommer Family

Parishioners & Family Members on Active Duty: 
Matthew Reitzel

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for 4 weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

Like St. Paul in the second reading, the good steward can say, “I do all that I do for the sake of 
the Gospel in the hope of sharing in its blessings.”

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

Q: Who can pick up a food box? A: Anyone who needs food!

Did you know that anyone who requests a food box can pick up groceries on our distribution 
days? Anyone in need can call our office and get onto the Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday 
schedule. All we ask is their name, household size, and phone number. No IDs, no income 
qualifiers, no other details needed. We do require that they set up ahead of time so our pantry 

volunteers can prepare enough boxes.

We add new families each week. Many of our clients come regularly, some only come once or twice per 
year. For many, MCO is the first place that is called for assistance.

The items in our food boxes of non-perishable items and toiletries add up to about $70 per box. In addition, 
fresh items are added to each box at distribution - milk, meat, produce, bread.

Our clients come from every neighborhood, social class, income bracket, ethnicity. Every person has a story 
of need at some point in their lives, and thanks to our generous parishes and caring parishioners, those 
experiencing food insecurity can receive immediate assistance from MCO. We are also prepared to refer 
clients to other local organizations for other needs.

THANK YOU for your continual donations of food, toiletries, cash, time, talent, prayers, and more. YOU, 
our donors and volunteers, are making a huge impact on hundreds of area families.
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Catholic Daughters of the Americas Cedar Rapids #1768 has members from all 11 parishes 
who engage in creative and spiritual programs. There is no CDA membership meeting during 
the winter month of January. The next meeting will be Tues, February,13.

Yes, Lord, I Believe: A Sing-Along Celebration of the Creed

This year the Faith Formation Commission will be handing out copies of “Yes, Lord, I Believe” 
by John Burland as a reflection resource for Lent. FFC members will be handing out the 
booklets after each Mass on February 10th and 11th. Any booklets left over will be available at 
the front and back entrances while they last. 

Burland is an internationally recognized singer-songwriter and religious educator. His 
popular song “Yes, Lord, I Believe” has been used to teach thousands of students the 
Apostle’s Creed while singing their way to learning the 12 Articles of our faith. In the 
booklet he offers 13 short reflections on the Creed. The booklet can be used as an individual 
or group study or for family prayer time. You can find different versions of “Yes, Lord, I 
Believe” online. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MzCJEqeIHCI

Stop by our “Young Catholics” exhibit in the landing off of the main sanctuary entrance. Get 
to know some of the names and faces of Ablaze youth ministry. By doing so, we ask for your 
continued prayers and support of our young parishioners.

Catholic Daughters of the Americas

Yes, Lord, I Believe

Young Catholics Art Exhibit

FEBRUARY

13

FEBRUARY

10-11

ALL SAiNTS
The

Announcing the All Saints Podcast! Episode 7 featuring Amy Conyers is available 
to download! Learn about All Saints Elementary’s involvement in the Great 
Kindness Challenge. Search The All Saints Podcast on Apple Podcasts or Spotify 
today. 

Or listen to it right here: https://feeds.buzzsprout.com/2233953.rss

 The All Saints Podcast
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Here are a few details regarding our upcoming Lenten activities:

	 ●	 Ash Wednesday is February 14. Mass and ash distribution will be at 8:15 & 5:30 pm in  
		  the sanctuary.
	 ●	 Be on the lookout for the parish Lenten book, “Yes, Lord, I Believe: A Sing-Along  
		  Celebration of the Creed”. This will be distributed free of charge the weekend of February  
		  10 and 11 and will be available at the church entryway after that.
	 ●	 Begin contemplating your prayer, fasting and almsgiving plans:  All Saints will have  
		  Stations of the Cross & Mass on Tuesday evenings during Lent beginning at 5:30 pm.  
		  with a soup supper to follow.

More information coming soon!

What is Lent and What Should We Do?

From the USCCB: Lent is a 40 day season of prayer, fasting, and almsgiving that begins on Ash Wednesday 
and ends at sundown on Holy Thursday. It’s a period of preparation to celebrate the Lord’s Resurrection at 
Easter. During Lent, we seek the Lord in prayer by reading Sacred Scripture; we serve by giving alms and we 
practice self-control through and fasting. We are called not only to abstain from luxuries during Lent, but to a 
true inner conversion of heart as we seek to follow Christ’s will more faithfully. We recall the waters of baptism 
in which we were also baptized into Christ’s death, died to sin and evil, and began new life in Christ.

Many know of the tradition of abstaining from meat on Fridays during Lent, but we are also called to practice 
self-discipline and fast in other ways throughout the season. In addition, the giving of alms is one way to share 
God’s gifts—not only through the distribution of money, but through the sharing of our time and talents. As St. 
John Chrysostom reminds us: “Not to enable the poor to share in our goods is to steal from them and deprive 
them of life. The goods we possess are not ours, but theirs.” (Catechism of the Catholic Church, no. 2446).

Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are obligatory days of fasting and abstinence for Catholics. In addition, 
Fridays during Lent are obligatory days of abstinence. The norms on fasting are obligatory from age 18 until 
age 59. When fasting, a person is permitted to eat one full meal, as well as two smaller meals that together are 
not equal to a full meal. The norms concerning abstinence from meat are binding from age 14 onwards.

Lent is Just Around the Corner

Evening Eucharistic Adoration on Mondays During Lent

Eucharistic Adoration will be held each Monday evening during Lent from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 
p.m. in the chapel. It will start on Monday, February 19th and the last night of Adoration will 
be held on Monday, March 18th. 

Eucharistic Adoration 
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Are you interested in participating more fully in the Liturgy this Lenten Season?

Stations of the Cross and Mass are offered on Tuesdays from February 20 through March 19. This 
requires 3 people to facilitate the Stations of the Cross and serve as a lector for Mass. If you would like 
to participate in one of these roles, please contact Deacon Ed Martin. deaconed@allsaintscr.com   
319-363-6130 ext 105

Stations of the Cross

During Mass February 10 & 11

During his ministry on earth, Jesus had a particular concern for sick people; he healed them 
not just with a word of power, but also with a human and compassionate touch. 

The Anointing of the Sick, like all sacraments, is one way that the church continues the ministry 
of Jesus. Through it, Christ continues to touch, heal, and comfort. The Letter of James attests that this 
practice has always been part of ministry: “Is anyone among you sick? He should summon the presbyters 
of the church, and they should pray over him and anoint [him] with oil in the name of the church” (5:14).

While the sacrament is often administered individually, the church encourages celebrating it within Mass. 
Many parishes celebrate it on one or more Sundays each year. The sacrament may be received by a baptized 
person who “begins to be in danger of death from sickness or old age,” according to the Catechism of 
the Catholic Church (1514)—seriously ill, but not necessarily near death—so it may not be apparent that 
someone receiving the sacrament is ill. The communal celebration reminds us that suffering is part of 
our human condition and may move us to look on each other with the compassion of Christ the healer. 
Celebrating this sacrament during Mass also helps us unite our sufferings with Christ’s as we recall his 
body broken and his blood poured out for us.

Communal Anointing of the Sick
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Dear Xavier Catholic Schools Community,

I hope this message finds you well and filled with blessings in the new year. On behalf of the 
President Hiring Committee, I share the following message with you.

It is with great pleasure and excitement that we announce the appointment of Chris McCarville 
as the new President of Xavier Catholic Schools. Chris brings with him a wealth of experience, a 

deep commitment to Catholic education, and a passion for fostering the growth and success of our students 
and future school system.

As President of Xavier Catholic Schools, Chris will lead the system’s continued commitment to its Catholic 
mission and identity. He will be responsible for ushering in a shared vision and strategic planning that 
aligns with and advances system-wide goals as they relate to long-range planning, Catholicity, academic 
excellence, advancement, and facilities. Chris will directly oversee central office leadership personnel and 
will serve as the chief spokesperson for Xavier Catholic Schools. He will work directly with the Pastors 
Board, the new PK-12 School Board, and Xavier Foundation Board.

We are confident that Chris will lead Xavier Catholic Schools with wisdom, integrity, and a steadfast 
dedication to the key values of our schools. His leadership will undoubtedly inspire our community to 
reach new heights of spiritual growth, academic excellence, and service to others.

As we welcome Chris to his new role, serving Xavier Catholic Schools, let us offer our prayers, support, 
and warmest wishes for his success. Together, with faith as our guide, we look forward to a bright and 
promising future under Chris’ leadership.

Please join me in extending a heartfelt congratulations and a warm welcome to Chris. We are truly blessed 
to have him as the first President of Xavier Catholic Schools; we are confident that his leadership will 
enrich the lives of all who are part of Xavier Catholic Schools.

May God continue to bless each of you and our entire Xavier Catholic Schools community.

Fr. Jon Seda
St. Pius X Pastor and Member of the President Hiring Committee

Welcome, President McCarville

STO Updates

The STO will be accepting pledge donations for 2024 until Dec 1, 2024, with payment for the 
contribution due no later than Dec 15. Credits reserved but without payment will be given to 
other donors after Dec 15. To learn more or to make your pledge today click here: https://www.
ourfaithsto.org/pledget

FACTS Resources

Many resources for schools can be found on FACTS website. Once you log in, click on “help” in the upper 
right hand corner and then click on “FACTS Grant & Aid Assessment”. You will then find several topics. 
Please note that we are a state tax credit program and we can NOT waive tax forms or make adjustments to 
any formulas which may be described in some of these sections.

STO Updates
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Today is the Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time. This has been quite the week and I feel like I lived just the tiniest 
portion of what Jesus experienced in today’s Gospel. It seemed like every text message, Google chat, email, 
phone call and knock on the office door brought a new opportunity to serve others. And I love to do that, but...by 
Thursday, I noticed that my energy was definitely dwindling. I know that Jesus loved to teach, heal, laugh, cry and 
just be with God’s children, but Jesus also experienced the feelings and circumstances of humanity - exhaustion 
being one of those. In his humanity, Jesus may have also wondered how there could ever be enough of him and 
enough time to accomplish all that he felt he was called to do. Ever feel that way? I do.

So - what’s the answer? Our world today values and rewards busyness. But at what cost? Mental illness, anxiety, burn out 
and the physical ailments that accompany these are on the rise. One can hardly go a day without seeing a new article, podcast 
or Facebook post about ways to “deal with” this. They range all the way from practical suggestions to potentially dangerous 
practices.

I am always amazed (not in a good way) how we love to think that we are so important and so smart that we in essence, always 
need to recreate the wheel. There are new advances and ideas, and that is fantastic, but I feel that sometimes we need to wear 
the cloak of humility more and listen rather than always seek and do. How does all of this apply to today’s Gospel? When Jesus 
was weary, exhausted and potentially burned out - He turned to prayer.

“The best medicine for a weary soul is prayer,” Pope Francis said with a reminder that like many medical treatments, consistency 
is key. “We often focus on so many urgent but unnecessary things. We occupy and preoccupy ourselves with so many secondary 
realities. And perhaps without even recognizing it, we neglect what counts the most and we allow our love for God to grow cold, 
to grow cold bit by bit. Today, Jesus offers us the remedy to rekindle a tepid faith. And what is the remedy? Prayer. Yes, prayer 
is the medicine for faith, it is the restorative of the soul.”

One could respond that it is not my soul that is weary, it’s my mind, my patience, and even my physical being. How will prayer 
help with that? Robert J. Wicks in his book, Prayerfulness: Awakening to the Fullness of Life, defines prayerfulness as “being 
in the present with your eyes wide open to experiencing God and life in dynamic new ways.” He continues, “The key elements 
of spiritual intimacy in the time allotted to us on earth are fairly straightforward. They are, in order of importance: Love God 
deeply, do what you can for others, and please, take good care of yourself. But this is easier said than done...Prayerfulness, in its 
purest form, is true receptivity to the essential lessons needed to live a full life. And even when we are lost or resistant to a much 
needed new perspective, spiritual mindfulness can actually position us to be surprised by grace.” Reflecting on how this past 
week had progressed I just realized several things: 1) I had a tight grip on the steering wheel of life, 2) I not only wasn’t wearing 
the cloak of humility, it was wadded up and stuffed in the back of the closet, and 3) I was exhausted not from the requests, but 
from the endless series of “what ifs” that I had let take front and center in my mind. I was making life complicated and it was 
wearing me out.

John H. Wright in his book, A Theology of Christian Prayer, adds this to the conversation: “Within prayer itself our mental 
activity tends to become more simple, less complicated. The beginning of a life of prayer is usually quite discursive, occupied 
with much reasoning, reflecting, questioning, comparing, forming convictions and attitudes. This is very important, but this 
activity becomes less varied and diffuse as the truth is grasped and relished in a simple look. It is now not so much a matter of 
discovery as it is a tranquil possession . In the contemplation of the life of Jesus analysis leads more and more to synthesis; the 
’what’ leads more directly and deeply into the ‘who.’”

That ‘who’ is our Triune God: Father, Son and Holy Spirit. We are sent forth every week after Mass - out into the world to 
encounter and respond to all of its challenges and opportunities. But we are also called to return every week (or everyday) to hear 
God’s word, to pray and to be refreshed. And then we are sent back out again. Life can easily become an endless wasteland of 
exhaustion, anxiety and burn out if we do not let ourselves sit in the oasis of prayer on a regular basis. It is key to remember that 
each person’s journey is unique. Thomas Merton is quoted as saying, “No one can give you a map [in regards to your spiritual 
life]...your terrain is unique.” Read books, listen to Catholic/Christian podcasts, be a part of spiritual formation groups - it is 
good, but it is only through consistent personal prayer that God will surprise you with your own unique graces that will heal, 
empower and refresh you.

And so, I invite you to attend Mass this weekend (and then the next and the next…) If you know someone who has been absent, 
invite them to join you! Praying with you always.

Tracy Huk
Business Manager, businessallsaints@gmail.com

Everyday Metanoia
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Mass Intentions
Tues.	 February 6	 8:00 am
	 For the People

No Mass Wednesday  
due to a Funeral

Thurs.	February 8	 8:15 am
>	 David Spaw

Fri.	 February 9	 8:00 am
	 For the People

Sat.	 February 10	 4:00 pm
>	 Richard Schmitz

Sun.	 February 11	 9:00 am
	 For the People

Scripture Readings
Week of February 4, 2024

Sunday:
Jb 7:1-4, 6-7/1 Cor 9:16-19, 22-23/Mk 
1:29-39 (74)

Monday: 
1 Kgs 8:1-7, 9-13/Mk 6:53-56 (329)

Tuesday: 
1 Kgs 8:22-23, 27-30/Mk 7:1-13 (330)

Wednesday: 
1 Kgs 10:1-10/Mk 7:14-23 (331)

Thursday: 
1 Kgs 11:4-13/Mk 7:24-30 (332)

Friday: 
1 Kgs 11:29-32; 12:19/Mk 7:31-37 (333)

Saturday: 
1 Kgs 12:26-32; 13:33-34/Mk 8:1-10 
(334)

Sunday: 
Lv 13:1-2, 44-46/1 Cor 10:31—11:1/Mk 
1:40-45 (77)

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

Planning Center offers a range of features that cater to 
the needs of Parishioners at All Saints Catholic Church, 
enhancing their overall experience in managing People, 
Giving, and Registrations. In the People module, 
parishioners can easily access and update their personal 
information, ensuring that the church database remains 

current and accurate. This feature promotes efficient communication 
and fosters a sense of community by allowing members to connect 
with each other seamlessly.

The Giving module provides a user-friendly platform for parishioners 
to contribute to the church financially. Through secure and convenient 
online giving options, members can support the church’s mission and 
activities with ease. Additionally, this feature offers transparency, 
allowing individuals to track their donation history and stay informed 
about the impact of their contributions on the community.

For Registrations, Planning Center simplifies the process of signing 
up for events, programs, and services within the church. Whether it’s 
registering for a religious education class or signing up for volunteer 
opportunities, parishioners can navigate the registration process 
effortlessly. This ensures smooth event planning and coordination 
while empowering members to engage actively in various church 
activities.

In summary, Planning Center provides Parishioners at All Saints 
Catholic Church with practical tools for managing personal 
information, making financial contributions, and participating 
in church events. These features are designed to streamline 
administrative tasks, promote community involvement, and 
contribute to the overall well-being of the church congregation.

This app may be found in the app store on your Smartphone. Click 
the search button and enter church center app in the search bar. 
Download it, open and explore the many features of this app.

 

 

All Saints Nights at  
Green Square Meals

The Power of Planning Center
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Ministry Schedule
February 3, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Cate Biro

Extraordinary Ministers
Jean Bell
Aaron Kelly
Suzanne Lammers
Sara Lang
Cindy Lyness
Ellen Mouw
Joan Murrin

Altar Servers
Sean Kelly
Logan Kelly
James Lammers

Lectors
Rick Stefani
Lisa Stephenson

Hospitality Ministers
Jen Colby
Chris Colby
Dick Kettelkamp
Barb Lindstrom
Jan Merfeld
Peg Schmitz

February 4, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Sherry Casey

Extraordinary Ministers
Brian Conway
Dianne Knapp
Bill Knapp
John Michael
Dennis Mullarkey
Gregory O’Connell
David Shema

Altar Servers
Addison Johnson
Eli Shane
Ellorie Shane

Lectors
Mick Erdman
Loesje Shema

Hospitality Ministers
Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Tony Satariano
Chris Shimon
Diane Weimer

Bruins Beat

www.allsaints-crschool.org

A Few Snaps from the Great Kindness Challenge
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February 2, 2024 • Presentation of the Lord • Luke 2:22-40

God’s Messengers

Jesus is born in Bethlehem, and following Jewish law, he is 
circumcised eight days later. While Mary and Joseph are at the 
Temple for this ritual, they encounter two people. Simeon is a 
very old and devoted man. God has promised him that he would 
not die until he had set eyes on the Christ. Anna is an elderly 

prophetess. They both proclaimed Jesus as Israel’s salvation.

On the night of Jesus’ birth, the shepherds came to the stable to see if the message 
they received from the angels was true. How wonderful it must have been for 
Mary to hear their amazing story. Eight days later, when Jesus is taken to be 
circumcised, two others proclaim Jesus’ greatness. Simeon and Anna and the 
shepherds reaffirmed for Mary the message to which she had said yes to nine 
months earlier.

Jesus’ mother was certainly a woman of faith, but I wonder what went through 
her mind when Joseph told her there was no room for them at the inns. She must 
have been concerned about giving birth to the future Messiah in a stable. No 
doubt, Joseph made the space as clean and comfortable as possible. But Mary 
was a first-time mom, away from her family in a strange town; she must have 
been afraid and confused.

In the afterglow of giving birth, Mary undoubtedly forgot all of her concerns. 
Certainly her faith was reaffirmed as she looked at her beautiful baby boy. 
However, God, being a gracious God, also sent the shepherds, Simeon, and Anna 
so they could confirm the message, leaving no doubt in Mary’s mind that all was 
well.

God may not send shepherds or prophets, but if we keep our eyes and ears open 
we may well discover God’s messengers in our own life, people who affirm our 
faith and let us know that all is well. Like Mary, we need to remember those 
moments, reflecting on them often in our hearts, especially in times when our 
faith needs a lift.

As a family, talk about who are, or have been, the angels and messengers in 
your life.

Family Ministry

Bringing Home the Gospel: Parent Reflections on the Sunday Gospels • Copyright © 2022 
Judith Dunlap. Published by the Pastoral Center, PastoralCenter.com. All rights reserved. Scripture 
passages have been taken from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright ©1989 by the 
Division of Christian Education of the National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., and 
used by permission. All rights reserved.

FAMILY RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
February 10, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Cynthia Gunsolly

Extraordinary Ministers
Sara Lang
John Lutkenhaus
Gavin Miller
Daniel Prentice
Alison Prentice
Stephen Schmitz
Sharon Warden

Altar Servers
Kennedy Blue
Willa English
Zachary Prentice

Lectors
Theresa Harker
Tim Nash

Hospitality Ministers
Jen Colby
Chris Colby
Ryan Donnelly
Daniel Greene
Barb Lindstrom
Mike Votroubek

February 11, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
John Michael

Extraordinary Ministers
Sherry Casey
Stephanie Guzman
Wade Johnson
Stephanie Klappholz
Ellen Mouw
Loesje Shema
David Shema

Altar Servers
Lucy Klappholz
Adalyn LaMere
Ava Szymanowski

Lectors
Robin Brown
Tasha Tatara

Hospitality Ministers
Sue Bright
Bea Rethwisch
Pete Rethwisch
Tony Satariano
Chris Shimon
Diane Weimer

How have your children been God’s messenger to you? What have they 
taught you about God or your faith?

PERSONAL RESPONSE
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Becoming Yourself, 

Becoming Like Christ: 
Edith Stein on the Task of Formation 

 

 
 

Presented by Dr. Travis Lacy 
Assistant Professor of Religious Studies 
Mount Mercy University, Cedar Rapids 

 
10 a.m. Saturday, Feb. 10, 2024 

Pius Hall, St. Pius X Parish  
4949 Council St. NE, Cedar Rapids 

 
 

Hosted by the Secular Carmelite Community of Cedar Rapids 
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 All Saints Catholic Church 

 

Saturday, February 17th 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm 

Lower Level -  720 29th St. SE. 

 
Sign up by calling Dennis Mullarkey at (319) 350-3776  

or email larks3150@gmail.com. 
 

Visit us at www.bloodcenter.org and  
use group code 1879 to schedule online.  

 
 

 
 

Please eat & hydrate before donating and 
bring Photo ID. 
Last Date to Donate Elsewhere: 12/23/23 
Group Sponsor Code: 1879 
 

Give & get your choice of a gift card 
or bonus points to shop our store for 
our new long-sleeved shirt! 
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29 February
2024

6:30 PM | Church
Reception to follow

in the Community Center

For more information,
visit judes.org 

or call 319-390-3520.

The St. Jude Church
Faith Formation

Commission

WELCOMES
ARCHBISHOP

THOMAS
ZINKULA
for a special

presentation:
Leap Day

MY ROAD TO

BEING A BISHOP
What ’ s  G od Saying t o  You ?

St. Jude Catholic Church
50 Edgewood Rd NW
Cedar Rapids, IA 52405
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Pastor 	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Deacon 	 Mike Klappholz	 deaconmike@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 107
Deacon	 Ed Martin	 deaconed@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 105
Business Manager 	 Tracy A. Huk	 businessmgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Bookkeeper 	 Jeremy Lutz	 bookkeeper@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 108
Medical Emergencies & Funerals	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Dir. of Music Ministries	 Matthew Burrier	 music@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 106
Dir. of Adult Formation	 Bob Lillibridge	 adultformation@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 109
Dir. of Children’s Formation	 Stacy Cataldo	 catechesis@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 114
Youth Minister	 Isabelle Werner	 youthministry@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 115
Office Manager	 Dan Alpers	 officemgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 100 
IT Director	 Ethan Weiland	 it@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 104
Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 363-4110

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kstarr@allsaints-crschool.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 ecollins@allsaints-crschool.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 		  Ext. 275
Regis Middle School Principal	 Josh Gredys	 jgredys@regisroyals.org 	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lholverson@xaviersaints.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130, Mon.-Fri., 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Parish School (319) 363-4110
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Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA): Classes are scheduled for Monday evenings 
beginning in the Fall. Contact Bob Lillibridge, Director of Formation, for more information  
(adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: High school sophomores meet bi-weekly on Sunday evenings from 5:00 PM to 
6:00 PM, September through February to prepare. Contact Isabelle Werner for more information  
(youthministry@allsaintscr.com).
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Thursdays, 8:30 AM to 9:30 AM in the Church. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Ramona 
Welsh at 319-366-1770.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 am Mass.
Parish Website: You may both submit and view prayer intentions any time at:
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer


